MINUTES

JANUARY 20, 2011
A regular meeting of the Town Board was held on January 20, 2011 at 7:00 p.m. in the Town Hall Auditorium.
Item 1 – Roll call.  Those present and answering roll call: Trustees; DeVore, Heaton, Moos, Thomas and Truax and Mayor Moser.  Absent: Trustee Gustafson.  Attorney Anson was also present.  Mayor Moser announced an addition to the agenda: 3a – Cornerstone Community Store.
Item 2 – Review of the Minutes of the December 16th meeting.  Trustee Thomas moved the minutes of December 16th be approved as written, seconded by Trustee Devore.  Motion carried 5 – 0.
Item 3 – Public Hearing for requested liquor license at the Coffee Canteen, 201 S. Elm Avenue, Suite 210.  Mayor Moser opened the public hearing for anyone who wished to speak for or against the request for the liquor license.  Lauri Hauska, owner of the Coffee Canteen appeared before the board to present an update of her plans for the business.  Mrs. Hauska has circulated the required petition, during which time she had no one objecting to the license, and turned it in to the town clerk.  There were no comments from the public, at which time Mayor Moser closed the public hearing.  Attorney Anson has reviewed the application and found the paper work to be in order.  Concluding questions and discussion, Trustee Moos moved to approve the request for the beer and wine license, seconded by Trustee Truax..  Roll call; DeVore-aye, Moos-aye, Heaton-aye, Truax-aye and Thomas -aye.  Motion carried 5 – 0.
Item 3a – Cornerstone Community Store.  Shawn and Mary Ragan, owners of Cornerstone Community Store, appeared before the board to share their intentions in regard to the commercial building located at 126 First Street (formerly Heritage Market).  Their plan is to make a secondhand and consignment store to serve families and community members who are less fortunate.
Item 4 – Lease-purchase of Kamm irrigation well for Eaton Commons Park.    Gary stated staff has been working on this agreement for some time, with the help of Attorney Anson and Kim Lawrence (water lawyer in Windsor) to purchase the coffin well from Mr. Kamm.  Gary said this is a good opportunity to acquire a solid supply system for Eaton Commons Park without having to be in an augmentation program, which is very expensive.  The price agreed upon is $160,000, no interest for eight years, at $20,000 per year for eight years.  Concluding questions and discussion, Trustee Heaton moved to approve the agreement, seconded by Trustee Thomas.  Roll call; Moos-aye, Heaton-aye, Truax-aye, Thomas-aye and DeVore-aye.  Motion carried 5 – 0.  The resolution will be approved at the February meeting.
Item 5 – Storm drainage at Poulsen Hardware.  Gary submitted an update on the drainage problem at Poulsen’s Hardware.  Gary and Don met with the Heppners (owners of Poulsen Hardware) in December 2010, at which time the Heppners offered to sell part of their property to the Town to use for a drainage plan.  Gary asked them to submit a letter detailing the price they want for the land, keeping in mind their stake in the project.  The letter submitted, stated a price of $365,000 plus paying 92% of their annual lease ($4,800) to Union Pacific Railroad.  Gary told the Heppners he would take this proposal to the board for a decision.  General consensus of the Board members, Mayor, staff and Attorney Anson is this offer is not a feasible solution at this time.  A letter of refusal will be sent to the Heppners along with an explanation of reasons and the willingness of the Town to continue negotiations of a more viable solution.  

Item 6 – Resolution 2011-01 – Posting Notices.  This particular resolution is an annual requirement by state law. Trustee DeVore moved to approve Resolution 2011-01 – Designating public places for posting notices, seconded by Trustee Truax.  Motion carried 5 – 0.  
Item 7 – Citizen Comments/Questions.  None.

Item 8 - Reports.  None.
Item 9 – Adjourn.  As there was no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:10 p.m. 
                                                                                                 Erika C. Bagley, Town Clerk






